
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton 
School District that there will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, 

 gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, 
 genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 
 

 
Learning Teams 

 
Principals are meeting with staff throughout September to provide them with a common 
understanding of Learning Teams and the intended use of collaboration time. In early October, 
BEA will gather information from members to determine whether to engage in a Memorandum 
of Understanding with the District. If agreement is reached and a schedule is agreed upon, 
principals will conduct community conversations at their schools in late October, early 
November to explain the need for collaboration time and to address how this will benefit their 
students and enhance classroom instruction across all levels. The Board will make the final 
decision in November. 
 

BOARD MEETING DATE 
September 24, 2012 


